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How Kindness Ends Human Trafficking 

Tuesday, February 9, 2016; 11:30 a.m. 

University Memorial Center, Glenn Miller Center Ballroom    

Lecture Luncheon - February 9, 2016 

Lecture Luncheon payment must be RECEIVED 

NO LATER than February 2. Please send payment of $22 or 

questions to Janet Kern, 2725 Overlook Drive, Broomfield, CO 
80020, (wolfkern2725@gmail.com), 720-887-3417.  
Special lunches are available and must be requested in advance:  
gluten-free, vegetarian, or dairy-free options available. The regular meal 
includes boneless Rocky Mountain Trout sautéed in butter, potatoes, and 
red velvet cake with cream cheese icing. It is gluten-free except for the 
roll and dessert. 

MESSAGES 
A Publication of the University Women’s Club of CU Boulder 

February 2016, Issue 5 

P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
www.boulderUWC.org; boulderuwc@gmail.com  

Human trafficking is the fastest-growing criminal industry in the world, second 
only to the drug trade. And Boulder, Colorado is not immune to this criminal 
activity. 
 
Beth Klein is an accomplished lawyer who chooses to dedicate her life and  
legal skills to end human trafficking. Every year she has been voted by over 
13,000 lawyers as a Super Lawyer in the State of Colorado and one of the 
top women lawyers.  
 
She has won many awards, including More Magazine naming her as one of 

the 50 Women That You Want On Your Side along with Michelle Obama, 
Oprah Winfrey, Hillary Clinton and many other women world leaders. She 
received the "Woman who Changed the Heart of the City of Denver" award. 
She has been nominated as a CNN Hero. The Denver Post named her as 
one of the 12 Women of Influence in the State of Colorado. 
 
In 2010, Beth Klein wrote a breakthrough anti-human trafficking law for  
Colorado, which led her to consulting to over 30 states and even to other 
countries, helping them to understand and create solutions to end human  
trafficking. She has worked all over the world, many times for free, trying to 
end human trafficking. 
 
GUESTS ARE WELCOME (as usual) to attend this informative and important  
Lecture Luncheon. You will find the reservation form on page 11.  

mailto:wolfkern2725@gmail.com
http://www.boulderuwc.org/index.html
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May your friendships and activities in the University Women’s Club bring you joy this winter 

season.  Here are some quotes on friendship and human interactions that will hopefully 

bring you warmth this season: 

“One kind word can warm three winter months.” ~Japanese Proverb 

“People don’t notice whether it’s winter or summer when they’re happy.” Anton Chekhov 

We are pleased to announce our slate of officers for next year.  Our election will be held at 

the March Lecture Luncheon.  See the article from Janet Brewer, chair of our Nominating 

Committee.  If you have other nominations or are interested in joining next year’s Board 

please contact Janet (email: dtbjhb@aol.com).  Many thanks to Janet and the committee. 

We have been very fortunate at the high quality of the presentations and the outstanding qualifications of our 

guest speakers this year.  Aimee Heckel, columnist for the Boulder Daily Camera delivered an amazing, 

compelling and deeply personal discourse of how she and her parents have become profoundly and irrevocably 

involved in Africa with humanitarian efforts to ward off malaria, educate young girls, and more.  In additional to 

Aimee, her mother, Beth, provided an impromptu but in-depth understanding of the needs and on-going efforts.  

Many people in the audience were moved.  More information on the program is available and donations can be 

made at the website: http://ThinkHumanity.org. 

Our February Lecture Luncheon will be our second time in the Glenn Miller Ballroom of the University Memorial 

Center.  Be sure to get your reservations in by February 2 so that you can join us to hear lawyer Beth Klein’s 

presentation on “How Kindness Ends Human Trafficking.” 

One of the offerings of UWC Membership has been the ability to obtain a University of Colorado email address.  

In the past several years, the University has changed its servers and it has been a challenge to assist our 

members with CU emails to make the transition to changing technology used by the University.   

The Board is working with the CU Help Desk to assist with transition for the 10% of our Members who have CU 
email addresses. If you are experiencing difficulties, please contact the CU Help Desk (303-735-4357) to 

request the transition—you may receive a a resolution sooner if you contact them directly.   

The Board is considering a proposal to no longer offer CU email addresses.  Now that other free options such as 
“gmail” are available, there has been less demand and need than in the past. We may make a “grandfather” 
arrangement to keep the emails that exist, but not offer new CU emails in the future.  If you have an opinion or 

wish to weigh in on this issue, please write to me as President dianaking.boulder@gmail.com. 

May the warmth of friendship of fellow women sustain you through the coming months. 

Diana King 

President 2015-16 

President’s Message 

Audience of UWC Members and Guests at Lecture Luncheon December 2015 

mailto:dtbjhb@aol.com
http://ThinkHumanity.org
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
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The December Luncheon was a full-capacity event. As noted in the President’s Message, Aimee Heckel gave a passionate 
talk about how she came to be involved with refugee girls in Africa. Her mother also spoke on how they organized the 
delivery of mosquito netting and other life-saving equipment to the jungle camp for refugees. Additionally they have set up a 
system to help educate the young women. 

After the luncheon they sold ornaments, jewelry and other items made by the refugees to benefit their cause. 

 

  

 

 

                         Aimee Heckel 

Photos from Lecture Luncheon December 2015 

Baby Aimee (named after Ms. Heckel)                      Beth Heckel 
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Nominating Committee Candidates  

 
The UWC Executive Board has approved the Nominating Committee recommendations for the 
University Women’s Club elected offices: 
 
Frieda Holley: President-Elect 2016-17 (to serve as President in 2017-18) 

 
Frieda has been a member of UWC for 8 years. Three of these years she was a Board 
member, serving as Chair of the Scholarship Committee. She also served previously on 
the Scholarship Committee. 
 
She is co-chair of the Hiking Group and is also a member of the Garden Group. 

 
Arlene Gerwin: Treasurer-Elect 2016-17 (to serve as Treasurer in 2017-18) 

 
Arlene has been active in UWC for 6 years. She has served on the Scholarship Luncheon 
committee and the Board - first as MESSAGES editor (1 year) and then Treasurer (current 
position.)  
 
She will continue as Treasurer in the 2016-17 year, as she is the current Treasurer-Elect. 
 
She belongs to the Spanish Conversation, Easy Riders, and Snowshoeing groups and last 
year organized the Downhill Ski group. 

 
Kathleen Newton: Secretary-Elect 2016-17 (to serve as Secretary in 2017-18) 
 

Kathleen is in her third year of membership in UWC. She has served on the Board as  
editor of MESSAGES (1 year) and as historian (current position.) She participates, or has 
participated, in the Sunday at the Movies Group (co-chair), Evening Book Club, the Third 
Monday Book Group, and Theater Goers groups.  

 
The election will be held at a General Meeting at the March 8th UWC Lecture Luncheon to be 
held at the University Memorial Center, Glenn Miller Ballroom.  
 
Nominations can be made from the floor or sent in advance to Janet Brewer<dtbjhb@aol.com> 
with the nominee’s consent. 
   
 

  Frieda Holley  Arlene Gerwin  Kathleen Newton 

mailto:dtbjhb@aol.com
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The price of the luncheons is $22 per person, per luncheon. Make checks payable to “UWC” and note 
“Lecture Luncheon” in the memo. Please send payment or questions to: Janet Kern, Attention: UWC 
Lecture Luncheon, 2725 Overlook Drive Broomfield, CO 80020 or 720 887-3417. Please do not combine 

lecture lunch payments with dues payments. Lecture Luncheon Registration Form is on Page 14. 

Upcoming Lecture Luncheon 

Dr. Alexandra Rose 
Tuesday, March 8, 2016 

11:30 a.m.  
University Memorial Center  

Glenn Miller Ballroom 
(Reservations and payment due 

March 1) 
 

Dr. Alexandra Rose is the Citizen Scientist Coordinator at the University of Colorado Museum of Natural 
History and Science Discovery.  
 
Why has the Western honey bee population been disappearing? What is the effect of the decline of  
native bees who pollinate flowering plants in North America? 
 
Maybe you will be convinced to be the next volunteer in the Bees’ Needs Project. 

Bees’ Needs and Our Environment 

CU Opera—March 13, 2015  

The Opera Brunch deadline is February 15, 2016!  
 
Maestro Carthy is the Music Director of the Eklund Opera Program and an Associate Professor of 
Opera. Once again he will be speaking at our opera brunch in the Aspen Room of the UMC before 
the Opera on March 13, 2015. We are honored that he gives his time right before the Sunday per-
formance to introduce us to the opera he directs.  
 
Don't miss Dialogues of the Carmelites by Francis Poulenc, sung in English, and a delicious brunch 
of Salmon, Chicken or Fettuccine Primavera, served in the Aspen Room at UMC. 
 
You can attend just the opera, of course, or if you have tickets to the opera already, you may also 
want to come to the luncheon and hear Maestro’s talk, 

 
See the Opera Registration Form on 
page 13 for further information. 
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Mark your calendars for April 19, 2016, for the Annual Spring Scholarship 

Luncheon to be held at the Boulder Country Club. The luncheon starts at 11 a.m. 
and goes until 2 p.m. 
 
This is an opportunity to support and celebrate the UWC scholarship winners, to 
share a scrumptious lunch and lively conversation with friends and to enjoy seeing 
the latest spring fashions from one of our favorite clothiers, Chico’s .  
 
You will need to choose your main entrée. Guests are welcome.  

 
Please see page 14 for the Registration Form  which is due by April 12. 

 Spring Scholarship Luncheon - April 19, 2016 

Margaret Willard Award 

Scholarship Donors (since last MESSAGES) 

     MANY THANKS to all of you who have donated to the UWC Scholarship efforts. 

Diana Glover Maryann Grundmann Susan Katz Melissa Mahaney 

Diana Maiden Lucy Maret Carol Ponton Mary Price 

    

Since 1993,the UWC has presented the Margaret Willard to a woman or women who have exemplified the 
traits of our predecessors, and in doing so honor all women.  
 
The University Women’s Club presents the Margaret Willard Award annually at the spring Honors  
Reception.  
The woman receiving the award must fulfill some or all of the following criteria:  

 Demonstrate outstanding work in her field of endeavor  

 Enhance the quality of life for women on the Boulder campus and/or in the Boulder community  

 Be an exceptional role model  

 Elevate women’s performance  

 Bring honor to all women and to the University/Boulder community through her accomplishments  
 

Please submit a nomination (form on page 12) by March 1. 

Honors Reception—May 10, 2016 

The Honors Reception will be held on May 10, 2016, in the tent outside the University Memorial Center. 
 
The Margaret Willard Awardee will be presented, the new UWC President will be handed the gavel, roses 
will be given to past Margaret Willard awardees, past Presidents, and past Presidents’ awardees.  
 
Hors d’oeuvres and beverages will be served. This is a FREE social activity for UWC members. 
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Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 

Place  

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes  

  
Bicycling 

Meets every Thursday from May 
through October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

  

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for 
more information. 

Bicycling – Easy Riders 
Wednesdays from May through 

October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

An email prior to the ride will provide time and 
meeting place. Please contact the chair for 
more information.  

Book Group – Afternoon 
2:00 p.m. 

Fourth Tuesday, 
members’ homes 

Ami Sadler (303-938-8406) 
amisadler@earthlink.net 

 
Mary Anna Dunn (303-530-0184) 

dunn.maryanna@gmail.com  

Jan 26: The Gift of Rain  by Tan Twan Eng. 
Books available at Boulder Bookstore. 
Contact chairs for details. 

Book Group - Evening 
7:15 p.m. 

Second Thursday, 
members’ homes. 

Virginia Stringi (303-955-1860) 
vstringi@comcast.net 

Kathleen Salzberg (303-499-3128) 
Kathleen.Salzberg@colorado.edu  

Feb. 11: Orphan Train by Christina Baker 
Kline. Hostess: Frances Dahlberg (303-447-
2893, Frances.Dahlberg@colorado.edu). 

Book Group – Classics Plus 
  
  

Barbara Turner (303-471-9778) 
Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net 

 Contact chair for details. 
 
  

Bridge on Wednesday 
1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

First Wednesday, 
members’ homes. 

Barbara Turner (303-471-9778) 
Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net 

Sharon Gabriel (303-494-7643) 
skgabriel@comcast.net  

Contact chairs for details. 

French Conversation  -  
All Speaking Levels 

2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
10:30 a.m.—noon at Panera Bread 

in the 29th Street Mall 

Gisele Berzins (303-408-0366) 
gigiberzins@gmail.com 

  

Please contact chair for details. 
 
All levels of French speaking ability accepted 
and welcome. 

Garden Group 
Usually meets third Wednesdays 

from April to October. 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
Jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Virginia Donegan (303-635-6685) 

Ginnydon22@yahoo.com  

Contact chair for details. 
Group is on hiatus until April 2016. 

  

Hiking 
Every Friday 

Meet east end of the lower level of 
Macy’s parking garage. 

Heidi Lynch (303-499-5779) 
hslynch@comcast.net 

 
Frieda Holley (303-499-3733) 

holleyf@msudenver.edu  

This year-round group meets at 9:00 a.m.,  
September to May and at 8:30 a.m.,  
June to August. 
 

Italian Conversation 
1:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

Every Wednesday 
The “Y,” 2850 Mapleton Avenue 

Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619)  
maxene@earthlink.net  

Contact chair for details. 
  

Music 
Time varies 

Second Mondays of most months, 
in members’ homes. 

  

Judy Owens (303-494-0196) 
owensj4@mac.com 

Pat Phillipson (303-443-9839) 
phillipp@colorado.edu  

We especially welcome new performers. 
Contact chairs for details. 
 

Needlecraft 
1:30 p.m. 

Second and Fourth Thursdays, 
members’ homes. 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 

 
Georgianne Campbell (303-499-2798) 

rpcampbell@att.net  

An email will be sent to members with details 
prior to each meeting. 

mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:amisadler@earthlink.net
mailto:dunn.maryanna@gmail.com
mailto:vstringi@comcast.net
mailto:Kathleen.Salzberg@colorado.edu
mailto:Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net
mailto:Barbara-Turner@centurylink.net
mailto:skgabriel@comcast.net
mailto:gigiberzins@gmail.com
mailto:Jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:Ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:hslynch@comcast.net
mailto:holleyf@msudenver.edu
mailto:maxene@earthlink.net
mailto:owensj4@mac.com
mailto:phillipp@colorado.edu
mailto:vross921@gmail.com
mailto:rpcampbell@att.net
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The following Interest Groups are part of the UWC, but currently do not have openings: 
 
 

On the Road Again 
Various times, various venues  

Karen Diamond (303-939-8656) 
Karen.diamond@mac.com 

Contact chair for details. 

Out to Lunch 
12:00 p.m. 

Fourth Wednesday 
Meet at the restaurant at noon. 

  

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Virginia Donegan (303-635-6685)  

ginnydon22@yahoo.com 

Meeting dates provided by email. 
Plan to meet on Feb 24 at  noon  at “Span-ish” 
1143 13th St., on the Hill. 
.  
Please contact a chairperson. 

Readers’ Theatre 2 
6:30 P.M. 

First or Second Monday 
Meeting Room at Presbyterian Manor 

Senior 
  

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com 

 
Kathy Randall (303-530-1095)  

katherineran@gmail.com 

Email will provide details. 

Snowshoeing 
Thursdays, to be determined. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net  

Contact chair for details. 

Spanish – Beginning Conversation 
Mondays, 3:45 to 4:45, 

twice a month 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com  

Contact chair to join a group session to learn or 
improve your beginning Spanish. 
Contact chair for time and place. 

Spanish – Conversational 
3:45 p.m. 

Most Mondays 
Local restaurant 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com 

  

Contact chair for meeting time, place and de-
tails. 

Sunday Afternoon at the Movies 
Matinee Fourth Sunday 

Local movie theatre 

Patty Ludke (303-440-9590)  
pattycake.21@juno.com 

 
Kathleen Newton (720-548-8661)  

kathleen_n@comcast.net  

Email provides details of movie selection and 
meeting time. Contact chairs to join the list. 

Tea and Travel  
1:15 p.m. 

Oct.-Nov. and Jan.-March, usually 
on the third Tuesday of the month 

This group is currently on hiatus awaiting 
a chair. 

  
  
  

Contact Nancy Liggett if interested at 970-596-
4353 or neliggett@gmail.com 

Group meets in members homes.  

Theater Goers 
  

Gail Moyes (303-786-9142)
gpmoyes@gmail.com  

Annie Russell (303-786-8070) 
annie@annierussell.com 

Contact one of the co-chairs  for upcoming ac-
tivity details. 

Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 
Place - Continued 

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes  

  

To start a new interest group requires at least five members and a chairperson.  

Contact Nancy Liggett (neliggett@gmail.com) for more information. 
 

Interest Group Chair(s) 

Book Group - Small Kathy Randall  

Book Group Small— 
Fiction, Nonfiction 

Nancy Liggett   
 

Book Group –  
Third Monday 

Helen Hooper  
 

French Conversation Dot Thompson, Ruth Stern 

Readers’ Theatre Marilyn Wasmuth 

mailto:jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu
mailto:ginnydon22@yahoo.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:katherineran@gmail.com
mailto:m.b.greenwald@comcast.net
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
mailto:dianaking.boulder@gmail.com
mailto:pattycake.21@juno.com
mailto:kathleen_n@comcast.net
mailto:neliggett@gmail.com
mailto:gpmoyes@gmail.com
mailto:neilerts@gmail.com
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UWC Boulder Membership Form – 2015-16 

 

Welcome!  Please fill out the membership form completely, even if you were a member last year.  It is important 
that we verify all the information presently in the database.  Please print clearly, especially your email address and 
check if it is an update. 
 
MESSAGES will be emailed to our membership.   
The UWC membership year runs from June 1 to May 31. 
 
Nancy Sheffield, Membership Chair Kathy Terrill, New Member Chair 
303-447-8016 303-530-9438 
uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com                            wakaterrill@ecentral.com 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
 
Name  __________________________________________   Phone  _________________________________  

 
Address   __________________________________________________________________________________  

 
Email address for newsletter   ________________________________________________________________  

 (please print clearly)   ☐ new email address 
 

 ☐ I am enclosing my annual dues of $30.    I am a   ☐returning member  ☐ new member. 
 

 ☐ I am enclosing an additional tax-deductible contribution for the scholarship fund. 
 ☐$25 ☐$50 ☐$100 ☐Other  $  _______    
               ☐ I am enclosing this tax-deductible contribution for the scholarship fund in Honor/Memory of:  
                    _________________________________________________________________________  
 

Make all checks payable to UWC (may combine dues and donations; please do not combine with luncheons) 

Mail to:  UWC Membership, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO  80308-1844 

  

I have a friend who might like to join the UWC.  Please send membership information to: 
 

Name   ____________________________________________   Phone  _____________________  
 
Address   __________________________________________   Email  __________________________________ 
 

UWC Interest Groups  
These are some of the current interest groups. Please see the interest group chairperson if you wish to join.  
(The chairpersons will be on the website, www.boulderuwc.org, and in MESSAGES.)  

 

 

For other interest group suggestions please contact Nancy Liggett, neliggett@gmail.com. 

Please see updated list of interest groups on pages 7 and 8.  

Bicycling  Italian Conversation  Snowshoeing  

Book Groups  Music  Spanish Conversation  

Bridge  Needlecraft Sunday Afternoon at the Movies  

French Conversation  On the Road Again  Theater Goers  

Gardening Out to Lunch   

 Hiking Readers’ Theater   

mailto:uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com
mailto:wakaterrill@ecentral.com
http://www.boulderuwc.org
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      UWC SCHOLARSHIP DONATION FORM 

                                         
 

   I am enclosing a tax-deductible donation to UWC Scholarships for non-traditional 
students to help them in their quest for a first-time bachelor’s degree 

at CU Boulder.  (Please print information below). 
 

 
DONOR      Name: ______________________________________________ 
           
               Address: ______________________________________________ 
 
     City, State, Zip: ______________________________________________ 
 
                     email: ______________________________________________ 
 
Amount of donation: $______________ 
 

                                     Please make check payable to UWC. 
 

Thank you so much for your support. 
 
 

                 Mail this form and your check to: 
                  UWC Scholarships 
                  P.O. Box 18844 
                  Boulder, CO 80308-1844 

 
 

(Optional) 
This donation is       In Honor of          In Memory of 
   
                  Name of person or family: _____________________________________  
 
        Name of person for notification: _____________________________________ 
 
    Address of person for notification: _____________________________________ 
 
                                     City, State, Zip: _____________________________________ 
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Registration Form for UWC Lecture Luncheons 
 

Enclosed is my check for $________ ($22 per luncheon per person) for the following 
luncheon(s) plus added (optional) donation of $_______ for the scholarship fund.  Guests 
are always welcome to attend for the same price as members. 
 
UWC Member Name: ________________________________________________ 
 
Email: __________________________________________ Phone: _______________ 
 
 

 
The main dish for February’s Lecture Luncheon is Rocky Mountain Boneless Trout sautéed in butter.  This is 
gluten-free.  March’s main dish is Honey Chipotle Chicken.  It is both gluten-free and dairy-free. 

 
Special Diet Meal needed (gluten-free, vegetarian, dairy-free); please specify type and 
for whom.  
 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Lecture Luncheon checks are due one week before each luncheon.  Please make check 
payable to UWC. Note February Lecture Luncheon due date for checks is February 2. 

 
Mail check and this completed form to our Hospitality Chair:  

Janet Kern 
2725 Overlook Drive 
Broomfield, CO 80020 

 
 

Number of 
reservations 

If bringing a guest, name of 
guest 

Date/ 
Location 

Speaker/Topic 

  02/09/16 
UMC  Cen-
ter Ball-
room 

Beth Klein 

How Kindness Ends Human Traf-
ficking 

  03/08/16 
UMC Cen-
ter Ball-
room 

Dr. Alexandra Rose 

Bees’ Needs 
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Margaret Willard Award 

2016 Award Nomination 
 

The University Women’s Club presents the Margaret Willard Award annually at the spring Honors Reception. The 

woman receiving the award must fulfill some or all of the following criteria:  

· Demonstrate outstanding work in her field of endeavor  

· Enhance the quality of life for women on the Boulder campus and/or in the Boulder community  

· Be an exceptional role model  

· Elevate women’s performance  

· Bring honor to all women and to the University/Boulder community through her accomplishments  

 

To the Nominator: Please complete this form and include it with your letter of support and at least one additional let-

ter of support. Please address the above criteria in those letters. The selection committee also encourages nomina-

tors to submit a current biography and/or resume of the nominee.  

 

Name of Nominee________________________________________________________________________  

Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone (home) ________________________ (work)_____________________________________________  

Email __________________________________________  

Institutions attended and degrees received (if applicable) _______________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________  

Nominee’s current position (if retired, position held until retirement) _______________________________  

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please provide information outlining Nominee’s service to the University and/or the Boulder community  

(please use additional paper if needed) ________________________________________________________  

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Nominator/Submitted by __________________________________________________________________ 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone (home) ___________________________ (work ) _________________________________________  

Email __________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Please mail nomination information to Jane Massie, 178 S. Buchanan Avenue, 
Louisville, CO 80027 by March 1, 2016, or email to sjanemassie@me.com.  
 
If the Nominee does not receive the award in 2016, she may be considered for 2017. In this case, an updated state-
ment about the Nominee may be requested.  
 
Previous winners have been selected from the University community (volunteers, faculty, or staff) or from the Boulder 
community. 



 

February 2016 Issue 5, Page 13 

 



 

February 2016 Issue 5, Page 14 



 

February 2016 Issue 5, Page 15 

 Executive Board 2015-16 

President Diana King 

President-elect Janet Brewer 

Secretary Carol Dunnack 

Treasurer Arlene Gerwin 

Past President Joyce Spencer 

Advisory/
Parliamentarian 

Mary Huffman 

Communications Mollie Sue Morton 

EMail A.D. Chesley 

Historian Kathleen Newton 

Honors Reception  Rita Riis 

Hospitality  Janet Kern  

Interest Groups  Nancy Liggett 

Margaret Willard 
Award 

Jane Massie 

Membership  Nancy Sheffield 

New Members Kathy Terrill 

Membership Directory Kathryn Wardell 

MESSAGES Joyce Spencer 

Nominating Committee Janet Brewer 

Opera Brunch Virginia Stringi 

Program Chair Patty Ludke 

Scholarship Commit-
tee 

Becky Palmer 

Scholarship Luncheon  
Tamera Van Spriell 
Linda Norberg 

Telephone Tree Linda Blomquist 

Webpage Carol Etges 

Secretary Elect Kathy Terrill; 

Treasurer Elect Arlene Gerwin 

September 1 Board Meeting 

  8 Membership Coffee 

  10 MESSGES deadlline 

October 6 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  13 Lecture Luncheon 

   15 
Membership Deadline for 
Name to Appear in Directory 

November  1 New Member Wine & Cheese 

 3 Lecture Luncheon 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  10 Board Meeting 

December 1 Board Meeting 

   NO MESSAGES IN JANUARY 

  8 Lecture Luncheon 

January   
No Planned Meetings or 
Events 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 

February 2 Board Meeting 

 9 Lecture Luncheon 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

March 1 Board Meeting 

  8 Lecture Luncheon 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  13 Opera Brunch 

April 5 Board Meeting 

  10 MESSAGES Deadline 

  19 Scholarship Luncheon 

May 10 Honors Reception 

  17 Tri-Board Meeting 

   

2015-16 Calendar 


